MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY APRIL 5TH 2016 AT 7.30PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors M Rogers (Mayor), T Lee,  G Lucas, J Fletcher,  S Fletcher, M Blakeston, J Cooper, T Lee, T Cooper,  A Croft, K Stack, C Scarlett, R Fraser, H Venter, P Rounding and the Town Clerk, Mrs C Binnington.

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency.
Cllr P Rounding announced the death of former Mayor and town councillor Alan Cousins on Saturday and a minutes silence was held in his memory.

The clerk then read out a statement from the family expressing their distress and anger at a newspaper article regarding Mr Cousin’s death. 


Public Discussion and Comment:


There was none.
242/16
Apologies for Absence:


Cllr K Wright and Cllr S Poessl.
243/16
Declarations of Interest: 

Cllr T Cooper declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 264/16 as he has an expenses claim in the Expenditure Report 

Cllr J Cooper declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 264/16 as her husband has an expenses claim in the Expenditure Report

244/16
Registration of Gifts or Hospitality:
There were none. 
245/16
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the minutes of 



March 1st 2016:



There was none. 
246/16
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on March 1st 2016:



The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr M Rogers.


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.
247/16
Clerks Update:


There was none. 
248/16
To consider the possible closure of the Driffield MIU and the way forward with a campaign to ensure its retention:


It was agreed with all in favour as follows:
(a) To write to Greg Knight MP to arrange a meeting to discuss the issue and to enlist his help in the campaign;

(b) To write to the CCG to ask them to explain why they wish to consult on the possible closure of the MIU, when and what form the consultation will take;

(c) The clerk to arrange and the campaign as time progresses. 
249/16
To consider a request from Driffield Canal Partnership to elect 2 delegates to join:

Cllr K Wright (emailed the clerk earlier), Cllr J Fletcher and Cllr P Rounding all voiced an interest, as Cllr Paul was already a member due his chairmanship of the DNAA, it was agreed with all in favour that all three names be forwarded to the DCP.  
250/16
To consider the Mayor’s Expenses and the introduction of an annual Civic Dinner:

After considerable discussion it was agreed to refer this to the budget working group meetings in November for consideration for the 2017/2018 budget.

251/16
To consider an application from Mr Anthony Shaw for renewal of a 5 year licence for a funfair at Cross Hill car park:

This was agreed with 13 in favour and 1 abstention.

252/16
To consider a request for funding for the Community Cinema:


Cllr H Venter proposed a donation of £1000, which was seconded, however an amendment was put forward and seconded that clarification be sought first on whether the Community Cinema was a non-profit making organisation or a private business, this was agreed with 12 in favour, 1 against and 1 abstention.
253/16
To consider a request for volunteers from Driffield Rec Gala Committee:


As the council Event’s Committee are busy organising their own Queen’s Birthday Celebration it was agreed to write to the Gala Committee to say that perhaps next year the Event Committee could join them in arranging the 2017 gala.
254/16
To consider a request from Frack Free Driffield & Wolds to hold a public information session with members of FFDW and DTC councillors:


The clerk also informed councillors that FFDW had also offered to meet with DTC prior to the meeting with Cuadrilla to give advice on pertinent questions to ask.  Some councillors explained that they did not require advice as they had undertaken considerable research themselves. 


It was agreed to organise a briefing session with FFDW after the meeting with Cuadrilla, with 10 in favour, 1 against and 3 abstentions. 

254/16
To consider the issue of public convenience provision at Middle Street South:


This was referred to the next meeting as Cllr K Wright was absent.
255/16
To note the ERYC consultation on anti-social behaviour policy:


This was noted.

256/16
To note the ERYC consultation on Preliminary Draft Community Infrastructure Levy Charging Schedule:



This was noted.  

257/16
Adoption of the Personnel Minutes of March 1st 2016:


The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr P Rounding.



The minutes were adopted with all in favour.

258/16
Adoption of the Events Minutes of March 8th 2016:



The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr A Croft.



The minutes were adopted with 13 in favour and 1 abstention.
259/16
Adoption of the Planning Minutes of March 8th 2016:



The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr J Cooper.



The minutes were adopted with all in favour.

260/16
Adoption of the Environment Minutes of March 8th 2016:



The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr G Lucas.



The minutes were adopted with all in favour. 

261/16
Adoption of the Allotment Minutes of March 15th 2016:



The minutes were presented for adoption by Cllr J Fletcher.



The minutes were adopted with all in favour. 

262/16
CCTV and Market Committee minutes:

As the councillors had not received the emailed copies verbal updates were given and their adoption will be placed on the May agenda. 

263/16
Highway Matters:
Potholes at Newland Avenue, Northfield Road, Skerne Road, St Johns Gardens.  

York Road roundabout – uneven surface that is dangerous for motorbikes.  

Mark Jessop at ERYC – transport plan – offer of transport expert to have a look at Driffield and make suggestions. 
264/16
Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The attached report was agreed with 12 in favour and 2 abstentions. 
265/16
To note correspondence:


ERNLLCA Newsletter – emailed


Mr Terry Walls – noted


Miss Joanne Walton -noted
266/16
Temporary Closure of the Meeting for Post Council Public Review:


Ms R Ward thanked the clerk for her prompt response to her FOI request.

Ms Benton Rose explained that her figures on increased instances of ill health noted in areas of fracking may be of use in the fight to retain the MIU.

A particularly lively discussion then ensued between Ms Ward and the Mayor and various other councillors as to fracking.
267/16
The meeting reopened.
268/16
Delegates Reports:

DNAA.  Cllr P Rounding gave details of the next DNAA gala. 
269/16
Date of Next Meeting:


Annual General Meeting Tuesday May 3rd 2016
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
……………………………………………….  Signed   
. ……………………………………………….  Date
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